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June 2011
The Newsletter of the Nashoba Valley Weavers’ Guild - P.O. Box 50 – Harvard, MA - 01451
June 28th Potluck Supper and Annual Meeting
The Nashoba Valley Weavers’ Guild Annual Potluck Supper and Meeting will be held at the home of Carolyn Gordon in Fitchburg at 6:30 pm – directions will be emailed.  Carpools will leave from the Fiber Loft at 6 pm, if you wish to carpool please notify Penny Lacroix or Laura Busky at chair@nvwg.org.   We don’t want to leave anyone behind!  Please bring a dish for everyone to share – appetizers, main dish, salad, or dessert.  Tableware and drinks will be provided.

At the annual meeting, we will vote on bylaws changes (information will be sent by June 14th for review), vote on officers (see below) and we will display and vote on this year’s guild challenge entries.  The challenge this year is to use hand dyed fiber in weaving.  The fiber may be dyed by the weaver or purchased, painted on the warp, or the woven piece may be hand dyed after weaving.  If you cannot attend the meeting and would like to enter an item, you may drop it off at the Fiber Loft.
Prize categories include:  Popular Choice, Best Technical Execution, Most Whimsical, Most Creative, and Best Use of Color.  
We will vote on the following officers to fill the positions for the next two years:

Co-Chair, Penny Lacroix

Co-Chair, Laura Busky

Treasurer, Susan Targove (to fill vacancy)

Secretary, Judith Shangold
NEWS Rep, Kathy Tappan

Newsletter Editor, Krista Hampsch

Program Director, Carolyn Gordon

Publicist, Arlette Stawasz

 
The rest of the current board will finish the second year of their term:

Historian, Dorothy Solbrig

Hospitality, Carol Vales

Librarian, Kathy Tappan

Webmaster, Janice Boutotte

At Large, Reba Maisel

 
Thank You 
The Nashoba Valley Weavers’ Guild would like to thank Reba Maisel for her support.  Once again she has allowed us to use The Fiber Loft as a base for our meetings and as a drop off point for exhibits, sales and competitions.  In addition The Fiber Loft cosponsored the guild exhibit at the Dunstable Artisans Show in the fall and Reba served as the liaison for the guild’s exhibit and demonstrations at “Art Soup” this year.  Thank you Reba!
NVWG Yahoo Group

We would like to remind everyone that the Guild has a YahooGroup available.  We would like to be able to use it to contact our entire membership, but not all members are subscribed.  It's free, and you can decide if you want individual emails, a daily digest of emails for the day, or no emails (meaning you would need to log on to the YahooGroup site to view any postings).   To subscribe, go to www.yahoogroups.com.  In the "Find a Yahoo! Group" box, type "nvwg" and click the search button.  Our group, entitled "nvwg", should come up in the search results with a "Join This Group" link.  Click the link and follow the instructions.  If you have any trouble subscribing, please let us know and we can "force" your subscription from our end.  I will post our meeting reminder to the YahooGroup list, so you will have some indication if you're already subscribed.

Membership Renewal

The board is already busy organizing a set of great meetings starting next September under the theme of “Around the World”.  We hope that you will choose to renew your membership and join us in the weaving/spinning fun.
 
To renew, bring cash or your $25 check made out to Nashoba Valley Weavers’ Guild, to the June, or September meetings, or mail your check along with the bottom part of this page before October 1st to P. O. Box 50, Harvard, MA  01451.
________________________________________________________________________

Nashoba Valley Weavers’ Guild Membership Renewal

Your Name:
 
Address:
 
 E-mail address:
 
Phone Number: 
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Award Winner!

Judith Shangold, NVWG member, is one of the winners in the joint Handwoven/Vav Magazine garment competition.  Shown here is her winning garment, one of 10 selected in the competition.  The winning garments will be featured in the September/October 2011 issue of Handwoven.  Congratulations Judith!
EVENTS:
If you have a fiber related event that would be of interest to NVWG members please send information to newsletter@nvwg.org to have it included in the newsletter.
Save the Date!

To start off the theme of “Around the World” the guild will hold a Latvian Weaving Workshop with Connie Gray on Saturday, September 24.  Look for details and registration information by email over the summer.
Yarn Sale
NVWG member Judith Shangold is cleaning out her studio – Judith and Beth Guertin will be holding a Giant Tent Sale on Saturday, June 18th from 10 am - 3 pm.  Knitting and weaving yarn (Manos, Silk City and lots more), books, patterns, sweater samples and more!  Cash (preferred) or checks only.  Held at Beth Guertin’s “A Place to Weave”, 49 Pleasant St., Waltham, MA (park on Ellison in the lot behind the house).   For more information contact Judith Shangold at: 617-448-6769
Hand Painting Workshop

If you missed the guild dying day in September here is a chance for you to try dying:

Hand painting a Knitted Skein or Warp 
Thursday June 30     10:00 am - 3:00 pm OR
Saturday, July 16     10:00 am - 3:00 pm
Instructor: Reba Maisel
Bring one or two prepared warps or several skeins to class. We will mix the chemical dyes and prepare the yarn for accepting the color. We will then spread your yarns out and hand paint them with the dyes. The yarns must set for 24 hours before washing out, so this process with be completed at home. Instructions and an equipment list will be sent prior to class.    $45 includes use of dyes.  Call 978-456-8669 for information or to register.
The Fiber Loft is also offering classes in Spinning and Tapestry Weaving over the summer – check out the website www.thefiberloft.com for more information.

Invitation to Vendors: Berlin’s “Olde Home Day”

An invitation to Berlin's "Olde Home Day" to all NVWG members.  This event will be on Berlin's "South Commons", on June 11th.  We are looking for vendors for the day.  If anyone is interested in vending, they should contact me (laura@northbrookalpacas.com 
978-838-7391). Handweavers/knitters/crafters welcome, but if any NVWG members have other items to vend they should consider inquiring.  My hope is to get more handmade items "for sale" at this event, but there is also limited room for non-profit and some commercial for-profit vendors at this event.  The event is sponsored by the Berlin Lions Club.  There is no vendor fee, but the Lions are requesting donations, either in the form of a raffle prize or a cash donation of the vendor's choice.

Sheep and Wool Festivals - 2011

October 1st and 2nd – Vermont Sheep and Wool Festival

Tunbridge Fairgrounds, Tunbridge, VT 
Saturday 10:00 am - 5:00 pm, Sunday 10:00 am - 4:00 pm
http://www.vermontsheep.org/festival.html
OUTREACH:

The 129th Bolton Fair 2011

www.boltonfair.org
Submitted by Laura Busky


The 129th Bolton Fair will be held on August 11-14, 2011 at the Bolton Fairgrounds on Route 117 in Lancaster, MA.


I will once again be coordinating “The Fiber Exhibit” for this fair.  This educational exhibit consists of a 20x40 tent dedicated to all things fiber.  Our focus is to teach adults and children as much about fiber as we can, be it raising animals for fiber production, commercial and/or cottage industry fiber processing, spinning, weaving, felting, dyeing, lace making, rope making, knitting (both hand and machine), rug making…anything fiber related!  


If anyone would like to participate by demonstrating, giving a talk, or just submitting a new idea, please let me know.  A 3-hour shift of your time volunteering in our tent will gain you free admission to the fair for the day.  As an added bonus, during your volunteer shift, you may sell fiber items that you’ve produced.  In order to arrange for your tickets, I must have your commitment by July 15th.  I can be reached at 978-838-7391 or laura@northbrookalpacas.com.
Indigo Project
Linda Labelle is a fiber shop owner in New York who travels around the world reintroducing native crafts.  She has sent this information on the Indigo Project for the Newsletter.

Do you love textiles, the color blue, a good story, sustainability, helping others?  If the answer is yes - support The Indigo Project!  In the fall, I plan on traveling to one of the last villages in Mexico that produces indigo. I expect to spend several weeks in the village interviewing the villagers and documenting the indigo production from the field to the indigo cake.
Why is this important? This is one of the last villages in Mexico to produce indigo and I feel very strongly that it is important to archive the process and tell the stories of the villagers. Indigo production has sustained them for generations, but this could all become lost as the younger generations leave the village to work in the US or Mexico City. It can become lost because this is a subsistence lifestyle and one bad crop can ruin the village financially. Last year there was too much rain and they were only able to produce a small amount of indigo.
It takes only one generation for knowledge to become forever lost. Twice in the past year I traveled to return to cultures craft techniques that had become lost to them.
To learn more about this venture go to:  http://www.kickstarter.com/projects/1038948236/stories-of-hope-the-indigo-project
Guild Library

The Nashoba Valley Weavers’ guild has a number of books and magazines available for members to borrow.   For a list of available items and information on how to borrow them go to:       http://www.nvwg.org/library.html
If you have an item or event to be included in the Newsletter please send it to newsletter@nvwg.org/

